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14 April 2021 
 
The Hon Josh Frydenberg MP 
Treasurer  
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT  2600  
 
Via email: tsrdlos@treasury.gov.au 

CC: committeescrutiny@treasury.gov.au; chris.reside@treasury.gov.au 
 
 

Dear Treasurer, 
 

Competition and Consumer (Class Exemption—Collective Bargaining) Determination 2020 
[F2020L01334] 

Thank you for your response of 15 March 2021 to the Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny 
of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. 

The committee considered your response at its private meeting on 13 April 2021.  

Modification of primary legislation 
Parliamentary oversight 

The committee notes the further advice you have provided in relation to why it is considered 
necessary and appropriate for the matters prescribed by the instrument to be set out in delegated 
legislation. However, the committee remains concerned that these measures which modify the 
operation of primary law are intended to remain in force for ten years.  

As you are aware, the committee continues to have significant scrutiny concerns relating to 
instruments which modify the operation of primary legislation. You have previously undertaken to 
engage with the committee to seek a resolution to its systemic scrutiny concerns about the 
duration of instruments in your portfolio which provide for exemptions to or modifications from 
primary legislation.  

The committee seeks to consider this instrument as part of this ongoing engagement. As this 
systemic issue is of deep, ongoing concern to the committee, as set out in separate 
correspondence from myself and the Deputy Chair, the committee considers this meeting should 
be held prior to the next parliamentary sitting week. In the meantime, the committee has resolved 
to retain the disallowance notice currently in place on the instrument. 

Independent merits review 

The committee has concluded its consideration of this matter on the basis of your advice that a 
decision by the ACCC to withdraw the benefit of a class exemption in a particular case is 
reviewable by the Tribunal in accordance with subsection 102(5G) of the Act. 

 

 



 

In the interests of transparency, I note that this correspondence will be published on the 
committee's website and recorded in the Delegated Legislation Monitor.  

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 
Yours sincerely, 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 
Chair 
Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 






